Naylor Car Club
NEWSLETTER

July 2024

"Never Lost in the Crowd"

Dear Members,

It's always good to start with some "memory joggers" and a look at your "Things to do list", as
I know with advancing age senior moments and memory are maybe not quite as sharp as they
once were. So without further prompts.

Annual Subscriptions

A timely reminder that your annual Naylor Car Club subscriptions were due by 30th June if
you haven't already paid. Also a further reminder the bank details have changed since last year,
so if you have a direct debit set up please check funds are going to the right place.

Naylor Spares :
Please use email contact to Clive Taylor with your request. NOT phone calls please.

Small Ads:

I have attached a couple of pages of "For Sale" items, still available. If members wish you may
use the Newsletter for wanted, and exchange items. Please contact me. I have included a car
advertisement that was missed off the last Naylor News. The sale price has been amended to
"Sensible Offers" since the original went out. If members know of anyone out there that is
interested please contact the vendor. Please look at the Naylor Car Club web site for up to date
situations regarding car sales. As readers will note the trend of classic cars making the money
is focused on the "hot saloons" of the late 60's and 70's. The Naylor will always provide the
"classic look" for the more discerning owner, if a somewhat niche market.

30th Birthday Weekend (A short brief - with more to follow and photos in next Naylor News)

Congratulations to David Naylor and all the team involved in putting together the 30th
Birthday Weekend and making it a great success. Our combined thanks go to the Naylor family
for their gifts to commemorate the occasion, much appreciated by all those attending. Initially
the weekend weather for most was pretty dire en-route however glimpses of sunshine came
through, but on arrival at the hotel we were shrouded in coastal sea fog but that did not dampen




spirits. On arrival members were presented with a comprehensive package with details of the
planned weekend events and a box of "Naylor brand" beer, to help the festivities along! The
programme of events on the Saturday started in fog but once a few miles in land it cleared with
glorious sunshine through the forests with a run to Pickering to board the North Yorkshire
steam train for a trip to Whitby and back. On return Debs Hennesey took charge and
marshalled the cars into a celebration formation in the station car park for an "official"
photograph. A run back to the hotel for the evening gala dinner was straight forward. At the
evening dinner Rod Hennesey acted as M.C. to present Pat Naylor with a certificate making
her an Hon Member. He also presented the trophy to the "best car" owner Brian and Ann Mills
as selected by the hotel staff, No doubt a large tip to the staff was promised by Brian!! The 30th
Birthday cake was duly cut by Pat with the aid of Shirley Burnhill one of the original club
founders, with David Naylor making a short speech to close the formalities. The evening
rounded off with a folk song session provided ably by lan Collingwood and his friend Phil
Holley on guitars. Thus ended day one. The following day a run was made across the Yorkshire
Moors to meet up at the Mallyan Spout pub in the village of Goatland, where a lunch time meal
was taken before an afternoon run back to the hotel at Ravenscar. On the Monday with all the
packing and hotel payment settled a scheduled option was to stop off at Burnby Hall Museum
and Gardens to bring to an end a great weekend. Once again another highly successful special
birthday weekend. Again thanks to all the team involved.

Eastern Region visit 14th June

Rob and Jane Bream kindly organised a visit to a local classic car collection owned by Rob' s
school pal Ernie Warren. Both shared similar backgrounds, being part of family building
companies, and both went on holiday to Venice in 1958, and shared a common interest in
vintage and classic cars. Ernie started collecting and restoring cars very early on and currently
has 42, all on the road apart from a few still being restored or repaired. On 14th June seventeen
local members of the Naylor Car Club joined together for lunch in Bury St Edmunds before
going to view Ernie's collection. Too many to describe in detail but great cars. Ernie also has
about 50 static engines, together with a large collection of tools, signs and original equipment.
Ernie is also a Freeman of the City of London, and prefers his 1956'ish Bentley as a run about.
The afternoon concluded with the interesting and generous couple providing specially baked
sausage rolls, cakes and tea. A super afternoon enjoyed by all. (contributed by Rob Bream)

Forthcoming Events

KEY DATES:
Sth August: Norfolk Open Churches Run (Eastern Region)
22nd September: Diss Heritage Festival of Transport (Eastern Region)
27th-29th September: AGM Weekend - Petwood Hotel, Woodhall Spa,
Lincolnshire ( Naylor CC)
November 8th-10th: Lancaster Insurance Classic Car Show

NEC Birmingham (Naylor CC)




2024 AGM 27-29th Sept

Another reminder that bookings for the September AGM are fast approaching with cut off date
the 26th July please. Alas a second information sheet was omitted from the advertisement in
the last issue of the Naylor News. This has been added in the AGM attachment to this
Newsletter. A further reminder to all those holding trophies please bring them along for the
2024 awards. (See attached sheets for details and entry form).

2024 Lancaster Insurance Classic Car Show 8th-10th Nov

Arrangements are starting to come together for our participation in this prestigious classic car
show. We have been allocated a stand 3-465 on which to display the Naylor marque and club
activities. We hope this will promote and assist those who wish to sell their cars to the wider
classic car enthusiast by presenting the Naylor to the general public at this show, and provide a
focal point for Naylor Car Club members.

As a club we have been offered discount tickets on single day adult ticket prices and also
family and multi - day tickets. This will only apply to tickets purchased before midnight on the
7th Nov.

(Please Note): A Club code has been allocated to the Naylor Club for the sole purpose of club
members to obtain the ticket discounts. Code CCCNNOV801

Details of the Show are being published on all social media platforms. Web site address for all
info is www.necclassicmotorshow.com

Some Tail Enders :

Magazine articles:

Once again I make the plea to members who must have some articles fit for publication to be
included in the next edition of the Naylor News magazine as currently I am running a little
light on material. To justify publication costs I really need to "fill" the pages. If you have
photographs to go in please annotate who, what, and where!

I still hold a few copies of the cartoon book "Just to make you Smile" and will bring them
along to the AGM. Proceeds after production costs will go to Club funds, priced at a reduced
price of £15 a copy, I will sign them for free!!

Congratulations:

A Happy "milestone" Birthday to Ken Fletcher who like the TF's can soon sport an octagonal
badge! Well done Ken and many more of them.

We also know quite a few of our members are combating medical issues, In the interests of
privacy will not name names but our collective good wishes go to you all for successful and
speedy recoveries from all Club members.



And Finally:

I was starting a honey business but alas it failed and I didn't have a Plan B !

Why did the bee's go on strike?
They wanted more honey and shorter working flowers!

And Finally - Finally:

Once again a warm welcome to all new members and of course not forgetting our overseas
members keeping in touch. We sincerely hope and trust you all remain safe and well. as the
summer season of motoring events are enjoyed here, if a little soggy. At least it gives the hood
a work out and keeps the hood mechanism in working order!

Kindest regards to all our members,

S

Paul Hendley (Editor)
naylornewsed@gmail.com or 01362 638102
All contact numbers can be found inside the front cover of the Naylor News magazine.

Attachments:

AGM Weekend (two pages)

AGM Weekend Entry form

Items Wanted, Exchange, for Sale

Car for Sale

Diss Heritage Trust Festival of Transport - Booking Form
(for more information please contact Brian Daniels)



AGM WEEKEND

THE PETWOOD HOTEL
STIXWOULD ROAD, WOODHALL SPA, LINCOLNSHIRE, LN10 6QG
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The 2024 AGM will take place over the weekend of the 27th - 29th September at the
Petwood Hotel. It's fairly central location in the country gives the opportunity to attend
whilst limiting the distance travelled and we hope that will maximise attendance.

Please book your accommodation directly with the hotel, saying that you are with the
Naylor Car Club, on 01526 352411. The cost is £200 for a double room and £157.50 for a
single, dinner, B&B, extra nights £10 less. Rooms must be booked by 26th July and will
involve a deposit of £50pp which is refundable up to 7 days prior. Please feel free to make
your own B&B arrangements and if you wish to join us for dinner the charge is £45pp
which must be booked and paid for 14 days prior. Menu choices for the 3 course dinner
will need to be made a couple of weeks before for the first night and then on the morning
after for subsequent nights, which | will co-ordinate.

Entry fee for the weekend is £30 per car, to cover the cost of the rally plate and
attendance plaque etc.



Activities will start on Friday 27th with a visit to the Battle of Britain Memorial Flight
(BBMF) at the nearby RAF Coningsby at 1400hrs. The guided tour takes about one and a
half hours to complete and gives the opportunity to see whatever is available in the
hangar, as allowed by the flying and maintenance programme. Provided we get at least
15 people interested, the discounted cost is £10.35 for adults and £9.00 for concessions
which needs to be paid by us in a lump sum, so please make payment to the Club
account, sent in with the entry fee.

Other things to do in Lincolnshire include:

The Bubble car Museum Boston, Seal Sanctuary Mablethorpe, Tattershall Castle,
Bomber Command Centre Lincoln, Museum of Lincolnshire Life Lincoln, Cogglesford
Water Mill Sleaford, Cranwell Aviation Heritage Museum, Metheringham Airfield Visitor
Centre, Mrs Smith’s Cottage near Waddington, Lincolnshire Road Transport Museum
Lincoln, Natureland Skegness, Lincolnshire Wolds Railway, Heckington Windmills and
breweries.

Cadwell Park racetrack is not far away and | am enquiring with them whether there
is any chance of a parade lap for our Naylors, depending on their programme. There are 4
roads in the area marked as ‘scenic’ routes on the map. There is also ‘the Kinema in the
Woods’ in Woodhall Spa and we will see whether there is a suitable film to watch at a
convenient time.

If you would like to join us, then please complete the form enclosed with this edition of
the Naylor News and get it to me, Mike Chatterton, with payment into the NEW club bank
account for the Club entry fee and BBMF entry fee. Looking forward to seeing you there!

Mike Chatterton



NAYLOR CAR CLUB AGM WEEKEND 2024
The Petwood Hotel, Stixwould Road, Woodhall Spa, LN10 6QG
27th - 29th September

ENTRY FORM

Please make you own bookings with the hotel on 01526 352411 by 26th July
at the latest. A £50 deposit per person is payable which is returnable up to
one week before in the event of cancellation.

Dinner, bed and breakfast is at a cost of £200 for a double room and £157.50
for a single. Extra nights are £10 less. If you would like to arrange your own
accommodation the charge for dinner only is £45 per person, payable by 14
days prior.

If you would like to attend, there is a Club entry fee of £30 to cover the rally
plate and attendance plaque etc. Please would you pay this either by cheque
made out to Naylor Car Club, returned with this form if posting (to Mike
Chatterton, 59, Electric Avenue, Harrogate, HG1 2BB), or by BACS if

scanning and emailing the form. Please note the new Club bank details:
Naylor Car Club 80-22-60 26231061 and email the form to

secretary.naylorcarclub@gmail.com This is also the contact for any queries.
| have arranged a visit to the Battle of Britain Memorial Flight at RAF
Coningsby (not far from the hotel) for 1400 on Friday 27th, since they are not
open at the weekends. Entry fees are £10.35 for adults and £9.00 for
concessions. Please would you indicate below if you would like to attend

and also add the entry fee to your payment to the Club, as the BEMF
require a single payment for the group.

Please complete the details below:

Diiver and passengel RAMBS! wcssursmmmsimmaswvsmmmon st sn o n e
Nights attending: Fri 27th yes/no; Sat 28th yes/no; Sun 29th yes/no
Attending BBMF visit Fri 27th yes/no

Car, model, 180; BOIOUE ot aposameis s e v s s
Sipars 1| [0 T0 01 g 2o TIPS —————
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Items Wan Exchange, for Sale

5 Naylor wheels in good condition,
but require refurbishment.

All the spokes are fine.

A sensible donation to
The Naylor Car Club secures them.

Apply to Ken Beels at beels2@icloud.com

Model TFs
£25 percar

Choice of Red or BRG

Both low mileage

Good condition

Boxed ready for a surprise Christmas gift

Email: kbsheywood@gmail.com




CARS FOR SALE

NAYLOR TF 1700 -1985
CAR NO 43/34

REG’ NO C235 EYF
Offer price Sensible Offers considered.

Old English White, with red interior, black weather
equipment including full tonneau cover, immaculate
chrome wire wheels, chrome luggage rack, stainless
steel exhaust and dust cover. Mileage 29,000.

Recent engineering works include; new clutch master
and slave cylinders (2020) replacement gear box, new
re-cored radiator, water pump, exhaust manifold studs,
cambelt, substantial brake renovation including new
front calipers, Carburettor remake and emissions
re-calibration and other relevant work (2023).

MQOT - September 2024. Dry stored off road.

Contact: A Wood
brantridge22@gmail.com
01628 522880




| Diss Heritage Trust
estival of

Transport

Sunday 22 September 2024

Diss Heritage Trust Festival of Transport
Sunday 22nd September 2024

Booking Form

Vehicle details
Make:

Model:

Year:
Registration no:

Your details
Name:
Address:
Postcode:
Telephone no:
Email address:

Please email the completed for to: annechyde@gmail.com or post a copy to;
Peter Hyde, Grove Farm, Bridge Road, Burston, Diss, IP22 5TH
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